  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 17th September 2019
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hart, Hoodless, Myers, Clark, Burkhill and Hirst 
Public present:  C.Simms and B.Phillipson,
Prior to the parish council meeting officially starting Mr C.Simms made enquiries regarding planning application and the rationale behind decisions made..
1937                 Declarations of interest

             None declared.
1938                 Apologies for absence

                            Cllr Ellin.
1939
To approve the minutes of the council meetings held on 16th July and 20th August 2019
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1940

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field- the clerk read out correspondence received from ERNLLCA and ERYC Vicky Jude following on from advice requests. It was noted that Ms Jude is still to meet with concerned parties to discuss the field partition situation and will update the parish council when she knows more information. It was resolved to wait for an update and in the meantime the clerk is to prepare a draft letter to be sent to ERYC highlighting the parish councils’ proposals for the community field. The clerk will also consult with NALC legal team to discuss the 2014 field agreement clause content for clarification.
Play area- Cllr Burkhill performed the weekly inspections for the last two months and found only a small amount of litter on the field. Cllr Burkhill has noticed that the traverse wall foundations appear to be slightly insecure, but the clerk has received the annual ROSPA inspection showing this equipment requires monitoring action only, however Cllr Hirst has agreed to look at this equipment and make more secure with added soil if required. The book remains with Cllr Burkhill to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.
Bus shelter-the clerk confirms that the new bus shelter is now installed and in use with minimum disruption. The first £2000 grant funding has been received and the end of grant forms and final invoice have now been submitted to ERYC for the final payment to be made. The clerk will settle the invoice with BC Shelters upon receipt of the full grant funding. The new bus shelter has been added to the council’s insurance policy.
Community speed watch-there are no updates to this ongoing project. The clerk will chase this matter up for an update due to the length of time passed without information.
Clough landscaped area-Cllr Clark has previously spoken with the local I.D.B. regarding the unkempt and overgrown landscaped area and has requested the possibility that they prune this overgrown area as a goodwill gesture if budget and resources allow. Cllr Clark has still not received a response but will chase IDB for a decision.
Litter bins- the clerk has reported that ERYC have now installed the Kings Road/Kings Causeway bin. ERYC have also declined the suggestion of adding a wheelie bin/small skip type bin at the Readingate passing place and provided reasons for this decision.
Community Plan-Cllr Clark provided an update on the first community plan meeting held on 7th August 2019 and will send a brief synopsis of points made to the clerk who in turn will cascade to the full parish council to view. Any further updates will be given by Cllr Clark at the next parish council meeting.
1941
 
Planning applications.
4R application for recycling facility at peat works ref 19/00055/REFUSE-SPC has noted that appeal documents have been received for this application from the applicant to ERYC. It was resolved that SPC will lodge a further objection letter to the planning inspectorate at Bristol.
Erection of 2 storey extension for Mr & Mrs Helliwell at Top Moors Farm ref 19/02088/PLF-SPC noted approval on this application from ERYC.
Change of use and partial demolition of existing buildings to create 4 dwellings for E.Rippongill at land at Church Lane, Swinefleet ref 19/00521/PLF-SPC have noted that this application is now to be considered by ERYC Western area planning subcommittee.

Erection of 5 dwellings to land south of 80 Kings Causeway for M.Farrar ref 19/00059/REFUSE-SPC have noted that an appeal process has been started with ERYC from the applicant.
Construction of vehicular access with drop kerb for C.Chiosa at 64 Low Street, Swinefleet ref 19/02892/PLF-due to the ERYC early reply deadline date this application was submitted to the parish council and discussed at the meeting. It was resolved to approve this application.

1942

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Riverdale Road-the parish council were informed of an unsigned letter sent to the clerk claiming to be from the residents of Riverdale Road. The letter reports of the unkempt condition of this unadopted road and suggests parish council intervention. The clerk has established with H.M.Land Registry the exact area of land owned by the parish council and has the deeds to confirm this. The clerk confirms that the parish council do not own any part of this unadopted road nor have any covenant in place to maintain nor repair any part of this road.
The Fleet-the clerk read out a letter from S.Patrick, secretary of The Fleet community centre. The letter asks for a donation to go towards funding the activities at the centre. It was resolved that the parish council cannot donate on this occasion but will refer the secretary to the two local wind farm funds for possible funding. The clerk has confirmed she has already done this but will invite the group to the annual windfarm meeting to gain more information.
Play area inspection-the clerk has notified the councillors that the annual play area inspection has been performed in August 2019 and the report has now been provided. The report and findings in general are very positive with all findings being of low/very low risk. The clerk has provided a copy of the report to Messrs Sykes/Brannon who will repair/improve on any items requiring minor attention.
Dog exclusion notices-the clerk was asked to obtain quotations and designs for these signs and has received prices and wording etc and brought to the meeting. It was resolved to place any sign orders on hold until the future of the community field was made known.
Lawnmower service-Cllr Hirst has proposed that the parish council approve an annual service of the John Deere ride on grass cutter to ensure satisfactory future performance levels. It was resolved that the clerk will obtain 3 full annual service quotations and bring to the next meeting.
Peat Work problems-Cllr Burkhill has notified the parish council that since the large concrete boulders have been placed in front of the former peat works site, she understands from nearby residents there has been no reports of anti-social behaviour.

BT phone box-Cllr Clark has informed the parish council of the unkempt state of the village phone box. It was resolved that the clerk will contact B.T. to ask if they will either move this box, replace it or repair and clean it.
Asset of community value-the clerk has cascaded the ERYC letter stating that a former application to make the peat works site an asset of value has been declined with reasons given. This decision was noted at the meeting.

Cemetery notice-Cllr Blackburn has suggested that the parish council perhaps create a list of cemetery rules and regulations to display in the cemetery to avoid future confusion as to what is or is not permitted. The clerk will prepare a list for full approval/amendment at the next meeting.
1943

Ward councillor’s report

Nothing to report as both Ward Councillors absent from the meeting.
1944         
Financial matters 

The clerk notified the parish council that the first half of the windfarm grant funding was received for £2000

The clerk notified the parish council that the 2018/2019 audit has been returned and is
fully approved by PKF Littlejohn. All completion notices are on the SPC website.

The clerk notified the parish council of £100 compensation received from HSBC due to bad customer service received and subsequently complained about by the clerk

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101933 S.Belton (Sept wages + tax/N.I)
Cq no 101929 M.Brannon £220.00 (Sept wages)
Cq no 101930 G.Sykes £220.00 (Sept wages)
Cq no 101942 Key Korner £107.32
Cq no 101928 Clerk half yearly exp £255.55
Cq no 101931 I.C.O. £40.00
Cq no 101932 Play Inspection Co £78.00
Cq no 101934 H.M.R.C .£31.69
Cq no 101935 ERNLLCA £108.00

Cq no 101936 B.C Energy £4800.00

Cq no 101937 P.K.F. Littlejohn £360.00
Cq no 101938 Trophy Centre £25.75

Cq no 101939 E.R.Y.C £452.59

Cq no 101940 H.Broadley & Sons £42.00

Cq no 101941 FG Adamson Ltd £1692.94

1945

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 15th October 2019 at 7.00pm.
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